
 

MINUTES – BOARD OF HEALTH  

Date:  September 15, 2012   Place:  Town Office Building 

Present:  Kristy Paciorek, Caitlyn Rock, Stephen Ball - Health Agent, Dave Zarozinski & 

Deb Palmer - Hillside Environmental 

Absent:  Ken Kushi    
 

6:04PM – Meeting called to order. 

 

Minutes:  Due to Mr. Kushi’s absence, minutes are to be held for approval until next meeting. 

 

Old Business:   

Well  Regulations – review by Board of Health, Motion to accept as presented by Ms. Paciorek, 2
nd

 Ms. 

Rock, Vote 2-0.  New Regulations will go in to effect January 1, 2012. 

 

Sewer Regulations (septic system) review to be finished shortly and Health Agent will present at next 

Board of Health meeting. 

 

Hillside Environmental update:  Matthew Ryder, Cliffside Apt A-2 (formerly of Apt 10) – information 

requested to date has been provided as of today. 

 

226 North Main Street – Hillside Environmental attempted to contact owner of record (mail return 

receipt) and bank not responding (yet) due to believed foreclosure pending. 

 

New Business 

Resident called regarding standing water at school in ditch at back of property and concerns of West Nile 

Virus exposure to students.  School principal was notified regarding concerns and potential actions.  

Recommend school nurse address with parents regarding use of insect repellent. 

 

Seven-Eleven located at 668 Amherst Road is closed due to change in ownership; no longer being run by 

Seven-Eleven Corporation. 

 

668 Amherst Road establishment will be operated under “Gulf Mart” and will be submitting license 

application and ServSafe Certification when ready to re-open with food sales. 

 

Seven-Eleven located at 283 Amherst Road is now being operated by Seven-Eleven Corporation. 

 

Complaint was received regarding Snowzees “Chicken BBQ” over the September 15
th
 weekend.  Mr. Ball 

spoke with Mark at Snowzees on September 17, 2012 who was informed to cease food service 

immediately and that the only food that can be served without a ServSafe certification is hotdogs.  

Building inspector was also notified as of September 17, 2012 of wooden structure reportedly erected for 

event as well.  Mr. Ball will send letter to Snowzees. 

 

The next Board of Health meeting has been scheduled for October 15, 2012 at 6:00PM. 

 

Ms. Paciorek motion to adjourn at 6:50PM, 2
nd

 Ms. Rock, Vote 2-0. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Caitlyn Rock 

Recording Secretary 


